
THE EASTCOASTER                                              Volume 48 Issue 45 Tuesday 28 May 2019 

 

 

 

This month’s Rotary 
District 9910 area of 
focus is Fellowship. 
  
No meeting 3 June 
Queens Birthday 
 
Next meeting  
5.30 for 6 pm 
10 June 
 
Farewell speech 
from Darius 
 
17 June 
Muna speakers 
 
Model United 
Nations assembly 
 

Notify your attendance 
or apology (by Sunday 

5pm) to Steve Jenkins  
ph 478 8467 or email 
jenkins@kiwilink.co.nz 
The Club normally 
meets Monday at 
Pupuke Golf Club,  
231 East Coast Rd, 
Mairangi Bay. 

www.rotaryecb.club 

From President Jennifer. We had a good turnout from East 
Coast Bays Rotary at the joint Clubs meeting at Devonport 
on Monday. Just like the meeting we hosted in February, 
everyone turned up in good spirits and the Waitemata Golf 
Club was humming. 

Speakers for the evening were John Tamihere and 
Christine Fletcher, standing for Mayor and Councilor for the 
Auckland City Council. Michelle Boag and Matt McCarten 
were there in the background - a most interesting group of 
individuals and my first taste of the electioneering for this 

year’s mayoral campaign.  

Many topics were discussed by both candidates and in 
question time, ranging from the CCOs, the “dolphins” to 
extend Queen’s Wharf, Auckland Transport, Panuku, the 
council budget etc. Plenty to think about in the lead up to 

the elections.  

The most important point of the evening was made by John 
Tamihere - “make sure you get out and vote, even if it isn’t 
for me”. And get the whanau out voting too, lift the turnout 
from the 51% of the last local body election.  

Photos Christine Fletcher, John Tamihere and the DG Jerry 

 

http://www.rotaryecb.c/
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 3 June 10 June 17 June 24 June 

 No Meeting. 
Queen’s 
Birthday 
Holiday 

Darius Lehman 
Our IYE Student 2018/19 
My Year in New Zealand. 
Farewell Speech 
Partners Invited 

MUNA Experience. 
The Clubs MUNA 
Participants speak about 
their MUNA experience. 

 

Invocation  Sean Harris Kumar Naik  

Reception   Lynette Miller Beverley Lea  

Attendance  Steve Jenkins Steve Jenkins  
Cash Desk     

Fellowship  Warwick Moulton Ian Collard  

  Paul Asquith Murray Thoms  

  Sue Yi Amanda Chambers  

Stewards  Martin Reiss Jim Mayo  
  Alan Astrop Stephen Wheeler  

  Barry McLean Bernie Woods  

3 Min. Talk     

Intro. Speaker  Sean Harris Steve Goeldner  

Thank Speaker  Bruce Dunlop Paul Asquith  

Parting Thought  Robyn Young Doug Dempster  
Darius  Alan Astrop Ian Collard  

If you cannot carry out your allocated duty, it is your responsibility to arrange for someone else to do that duty 

Darius is currently with: Carol & David Seymour, 48 Fitzwilliam Drive, Torbay. (Carol’s Mobile is 021414293) 
His contact details are – Mob: 021 1486600. E-mail: darius.lehmann@stud.kslzh.ch  

 
Last week –Waitemata Golf Club. 
Christine Fletcher said she had a long association and service with local groups in her 
area. She has a great interest in conservation and believes she can work with 
anybody. She said council spends a lot of time in workshops working all day with no 
questions and a very divided Council. Auckland has to work better with central 
government and get away from the left and right mentality to use the best of 
everybody's ideas. 
John Tamihere said Auckland has 44% of the national GDP and we need is to stand 
up for our rights. We have maxed out the credit card and extra costs cannot be 
reclaimed by regressive extra rates. A clean-out is needed to cut down on waste and a 
culture change is needed in the CCO’s. Certain things will be referred to local boards 
to make decisions. Auckland will 
need to re-think the legislation and 
work with government to make this 
happen. Public/ private partnerships 
and the Superfund should be used as 
in Québec and Vancouver to take the 
pressure off rate payers. The 
important thing is to vote. 
A photo of some of the helpers at the 
BushGlen Reserve Working Bee on Sunday 
26 May. We were able to join with a number 
of locals and Members of “Friends of 
BushGlen Reserve” and help cut up some Wattle trees that had fallen over the track and deal to 
some wild ginger. A big thank you to Sean and Vicky Harris, Charlotte Bell, Darius Lehmann, and 
Bernie Woods for their participation, hard work, and for helping lug out logs to add to Steve’s 
firewood stocks. 

See attached flyer for Westhaven Gala Dinner.   

mailto:darius.lehmann@stud.kslzh.ch

